
March 10, 2022 

TUCKAHOE HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION  

Village Hall – 7:00 p.m. 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

ROLL CALL 

Present:  Jennie Steinhagen  Chairperson 

  Josh Gaccione   Member 

  Ladislao Castellanos  Member 

Also in Attendance: 

  Gary Gjertsen   Village Attorney 

 

Chairperson Steinhagen announced the agenda as follows:  

Item #1: - Historic Preservation in Tuckahoe: Legislation, Commission, Landmarking.  

Item #2 - 230 White Plains Road aka “The Ward House” 

 

Item #1 Historic Preservation in Tuckahoe 

Chairperson Steinhagen stated that the three primary goals of the Historic Preservation 

Commission are to look at landmark nominations, review certificates of appropriateness, 

and create a map of landmarks and historic districts in the Village of Tuckahoe.  

 

Item #2 230 White Plains Road aka “The Ward House” 

Member Gaccione stated that on February 10, 2022, the Commission received a historic 

landmark nomination for “The Ward Hours” at 230 White Plains Road.  

Chairperson Steinhagen motioned to set a public meeting for April 14th to review the 

potential recommendation to the Village Board of Trustees regarding 230 White Plains 

Road, aka “The Ward House.” 

The motion was seconded by Member Castellanos and was carried unanimously by the 

Commission with a vote of 3-0.  



 

Sal Provanzano spoke on behalf of Friends of the Ward House, Inc., and thanked the 

Commission for reviewing the application for 230 White Plains Road to become a historic 

landmark.  

Eastchester’s Town Historian, Richard Forliano, also spoke in support of the application for 230 

White Plains Road to become a historic landmark.  

 

There being no further comments from the public or business before the Commission, upon 

motion duly made, seconded and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned.  

 


